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SEE YOU IN CHICAGO!
Archivists of all sexual orientations — and some of none at all ~ will meet in Chicago Aug. 26-31 for the 61st Annual Meeting of the Society of American Archivists. The Fairmont Hotel overlooking Grant Park is the meeting site. The meeting offers 68 sessions, 11 workshops, walking tours, receptions and a chance to renew old friendships and make new ones.
Our own annual meeting will be Thursday, August 28, 4PM-6PM, location to be announced. Among the topics to be discussed are funding the publication of the Directory of Lesbian & Gay Archives and the election of a female Co-Chair. We hope to see all of you there.
The Working Group Meeting is Wednesday, August 27, 6PM-7PM. The working group discusses new Roundtable projects and assists LAGAR in carrying them out. Anyone interested in helping LAGAR is welcome to participate.
There is only one specifically lesbigay session in the program, "Us and/or Them? Issues in the Placement of Minority Communities' Records." Featuring member JamesCarson as Chair and presenter, the session focuses on the question of "mainstream" versus "community-based" archives. It's scheduled for Sunday, August 31, at 9AM, a little early in the morning on the last day of the meeting, but we hope many members will attend.
The LAGAR Social is on Saturday, August 30,
6PM-8PM at the Gerber/Hart Library.   This is a great opportunity to meet your fellow LAGAR members as well as chance to see what is probably the largest library and archives of lesbigay materials in the Midwest. We thank G/H for hosting us.
Gerber/Hart is located at 3352 No. Paulina St. and is easily accessible from the meeting hotel by mass transit or taxis.

FROM THE CO-CHAIR
by Paula Jabloner
It's been a tremendously active year for LAGAR. I'm especially enthused about all the progress made on the directory of Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual and Transgendered archives and special collections in North America. After many years, publication will be completed before 1997 is up and, hopefully, in time for the annual meeting. The surveying is completed and all the information entered into a database. We are currently working on editing the material and formatting it for publication both in print and on the web.
Thank you to all the members of the directory committee for your time and energy, especially Kirn Brookes who served as defacto project director. It is time to start thinking about how to get the word out about the directory: bring your ideas and enthusiasm to Chicago for this and new projects.
I'd like to thank Steve Novak for his work as Newsletter editor over the past three years. Steve has been a tremendous help in keeping LAGAR visible over this period and I'm especially sorry to see him move on to new challenges in life.
I look forward to meeting new LAGAR members and seeing familiar faces in Chicago come August. Make time to explore Chicago, see the Gerber/Hart Library and make plans to discuss new LGBT archives projects and issues for the coming year.   Special thanks again to all the directory committee members for the hard work you've put in over the past year.
Yet another
DIRECTORY UPDATE
Yes, it's true: LAGAR's Directory to Lesbigay & Transgendered Archives in North America is close to being a reality. As Paula mentioned in her column, the editorial work is almost finished, the
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surveying is finished  and we are investigating printers.   Many thanks for all the members who have worked so long on this important project. Now we just have to find a way to pay for it. SAA has declared it cannot fund it, and as the Newsletter went to press there is lively  e-mailing among LAGARites as to possible sources of cash, his [sic]will, you can be sure, be extensively discussed at the Annual Meeting. Yet another reason to attend!
WOMEN NEEDED
by Paula Jabloner
Have you savored the desire to wield power or do you know someone who does? Now is the time to act! The female co-chair spot in LAGAR is up for election in Chicago. Please think seriously about taking on this responsibility. It's important that LAGAR remains active and strong in SAA. We need to make sure our voices are heard. The term is for two years and responsibilities include coordinating the efforts of the Roundtable hi conjunction with the male co-chair. The co-chairs also serve as liaisons between LAGAR, SAA, and the larger archival community.
NEWS NOTES
The Canadian Lesbian & Gay Archives Web Site was re-vamped and re-launched in February. The site includes a dozen pages of the archives holdings and lists of inventories, essays, and reviews. The address is http://www.clga.ca/archives/ (From unidentified list posting forwarded to Ed.)
The Lesbian & Gay Historical Society of San Diego has also recently created a web site. It contains a listing of the Society's holdings as well of the Bisexual Archives which the Society houses. It can be found at http://www.lib.usc.edu/~retter/lghssd.html [LGHSSD Newsletter, Summer 1997]
“Out on Main,” the Columbus, Ohio, gay-themed restaurant curated by LAGAR members Nancy Richard and Stephen Nonack, made the local news recently when singer and "pop icon" Grace Jones visited. Ms. Jones approved, declaring "I think, yes, I am sure, you can go international, darling.” [Email communication from Nancy Richard, June 1997.] 



MEMBERS IN THE NEWS
Douglas Haller, Archivist of the University Museum of the University of Pennsylvania, presented the Elizabeth Watts & Howard C. Petersen Annual Lecture at the Museum this past March. His topic was "The Museum at Home and Abroad in the '20s and '30s."
Brenda Marston, Curator of the Human Sexuality Collection at Cornell University, was promoted to full Archivist this summer. The Collection's first Curator, Marston has been at Cornell since 1989.
Rich Wandel received the 1997 Heart-of-the-Center Award at the 14th Annual Garden Party of the New York City Lesbian and Gay Community Services Center. The award, which honors outstanding service to the Center, was given in recognition of Rich's efforts as founder and Archivist of the National Archive of Lesbian & Gay History.
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